## March 11 Update

We are aware that the University of Minnesota canceled classes in response to COVID-19. Nasha Shkola personnel has Pandemic Plan in place and is meeting to discuss the next steps for NS including eLearning days in case of school closing.

We wanted to share with you updated guidance regarding personal travel in the wake of growing COVID-19 concerns. As always, our top priority is the safety of our students, staff and community. NS continues to be in close contact with the Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) and public health agencies regarding the outbreak of COVID-19 and how we respond in our school.

Personal Spring Break Travel As families and staff anticipate personal spring break travel, please be aware of current travel guidelines for your destinations. Nasha Shkola respectfully asks families to follow current state and federal travel guidelines and self-report to schools any restrictions, so all students in our school community can continue learning. Thank you.

If you are interested in more information about COVID-19, our Health Services Department has compiled up-to-date resources that can be found here <a href="https://www.health.state.mn.us/diseases/coronavirus/travel.html">https://www.health.state.mn.us/diseases/coronavirus/travel.html</a>. For further COVID-19 travel-related questions, please contact MDH at 651-201-5414.

Нам известно, что Университет Миннесоты отменил занятия в ответ на COVID-19. Персонал нашей школы разработал план пандемии и разрабатывает материалы для дней электронного дистанционного обучения в случае закрытия школы.

Мы также хотели поделиться с вами обновленными рекомендациями относительно личных поездок в связи с растущими опасениями, связанными с COVID-19. Как всегда, нашим главным приоритетом является безопасность наших студентов, сотрудников и сообщества. NS продолжает поддерживать тесные контакты с Министерством здравоохранения штата Миннесота (MDH) и агентствами общественного здравоохранения в отношении вспышки COVID-19 и того, как мы реагируем на это в нашей школе.

**Личные поездки на весенние каникулы** Поскольку некоторые семьи и сотрудники планируют личные поездки на весенние каникулы, имейте в виду текущие правила поездок по пунктам назначения. Наша Школа просит семьи соблюдать действующие правила штата и федеральные правила в отношении поездок и самостоятельно сообщать школе о любых ограничениях, для того чтобы все учащиеся нашей школы могли продолжить обучение.

Если вы заинтересованы в получении дополнительной информации о COVID-19, наш Департамент здравоохранения собрал обновленные ресурсы, которые можно найти здесь <a href="https://www.health.state.mn.us/diseases/coronavirus/travel.html">https://www.health.state.mn.us/diseases/coronavirus/travel.html</a>. По дальнейшим

вопросам, связанным с поездкой COVID-19, обращайтесь в MDH по телефону 651-201-5414.